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Keeping In Touch Newsletter 13 10th July 2020

Hello Everyone

I hope that you are continuing to be well. | have had a very, very busy week! As the government has now
informed us that we will definitely be re-opening in September, Mrs Summers and | have had to jump into
action! We have been doing lots of reading of the guidance and putting together a very detailed plan to keep
us all as safe as possible. It just feels like time is running away from us, as the summer break becomes closer
and closer!

As we fast approach the summer break, we can reflect on what a strange end to the academic year it has
been. | am sure that you have all missed your teachers and are sad that you haven’t had the opportunity to
say ‘goodbye’ to the adults in your classes. Teachers have been very busy putting together some ‘goodbye’
videos for you which | am sure that you will enjoy in due course. We look forward to seeing all of the exciting
home learning that you have been participating in when this is brought into school next week. This will also
provide your parents with the opportunity to collect your end of year reports.

With regard to next year, information on which teachers will be in which classes will be released next week to
allow for you to have conversations with your families to help you to prepare for next year.

| am sure that you are looking forward to your summer break and | hope that the lifting of some of the
Government restrictions will mean that you are able to do lots of fun activities and outings with your families.

Take care and stay safe

Mrs Munday

School Preparation Days

Following communication with the Local Authority, we will be closing the school to children for the final
2 days of the academic year, except for keyworker and vulnerable children. This is to allow for any
communication with parents following reports and to help us organise the school for your children in
September 2020. Home learning will still be provided for your children for these last two days.

Staffing Update.

It is with a sad heart that | need to let you know that Mrs Ward has made the decision not to return in September
2020. Mrs Ward has worked at the school for over 20 years and seen many children and families come and go.

She will be greatly missed as part of the Beaupre family. | hope that you will join me in wishing her all the very
best for the future.



http://www.beaupreprimary.co.uk

Please continue to share your learning with us

If you are happy for photographs to be shared on newsletters and the school website, please send them to your
class teacher’s e-mail address:

Rainbow - rainbow@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk
Red - red@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk

Blue - blue@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk

Purple - purple@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk
Green - green@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk
Orange - orange@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk
Yellow - yellow@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk

Photos of the Week
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In Rainbow Class, Danny In Red Class, Imogen has In Blue Class, Poppy has been
has been learning about the been working so hard at home, keeping a diary which she writes in
weather and made a rain so much so, she even wore her gach \(/jve.ek to explain what she has
gauge. school uniform! een doing.

SCRUFFY

One morning, there lived a happy family
There was a daughter a Dad and a Mum,

They lived a happy life. One day, the mum decided to pick some cherries from the garden, so she
took them home. Next, she took the first hite and fell onto the floor. Everybody ran down the stairs
because they heard a big BANG!!!

AND THEY SAW THE MUM LIYING ON THE FLOOR!
“Aww no mum are you okay”? Said scruffy

The mum said “I got poisoned by them cherry’s, will you chuck them in the bin please and tell dad to
carry me to my room.”

“Okay “said the girl.

Later on that day the mum died and they felt so sad but the dad tried to cheer her up and decided
to marry a second time. He is going to marry a woman called Merry Merry Devil!

In Purple Class, Lexie, has been In Orange Class, Chloe has been
writing fairy tales based around enjoying the fine weather, visiting

the plot line of Cinderella. animals.



A Message for Rainbow Class

Hello my little rays of sunshine,

We are nearing the end of this very unusual year. It will certainly be one that we
will all remember.

Mrs Connell, Mrs Maryon and I would like to say that we think you are amazing.
The work and photos you have been sending in has been heart-warming and has
made us very emotional. We are so proud of you. Keep sending it!l

We thought we would share pictures of our pets with you, as they have been a big
part of our lives over the past few weeks. I think they will be very upset when we
have to go back to work. Well, Mrs Connell's will probably be relieved.

Keep safe and stay happy. From

Mrs Eaves, Mrs Connell and Mrs Maryon.

This is Zebedee Eaves doing what he

does best. He is 98 in dog years.

This is Doucoure Connell and Ghost Connell. As you can see, Mrs Connell has got them both
working hard in her office, preparing the resources for next year. | hope they are getting paid.




A Message for Red Class

Hello Red Class,

We hope you have been staying safe and working hard at home!

The end of term is nearly upon us. What a strange one it has been. My suggestion for you all
this week is to have a think about your time in Red Class. Talk to an adult about what you have
enjoyed most about the last year in school. Then I'd like you to think about the things you're
looking forward to when you go into Blue Class. Is there anything in particular that you are
excited about?

Over the last couple of weeks, I have been busy in the garden helping Mr Pepper to complete a
project. It is complete now, although we have found with this weather, we need to make a few
adjustments. I'm going to give you some clues to help you think about what could be new in my
garden and then next week I'll pop a picture on to see if you guessed correctly.

The new addition to my garden is shaped like a circle, is something we use to help us learn a
special skill and you need to wear a certain type of clothing when you go in this. What do you
think it could be?

Have fun thinking Red Class. We miss you all very much.

Mrs Pepper, Miss Brand and Mrs Ward.




A Message for Blue Class

Hello Blue Class,

Yet another week has flown by and, as always, it seems strange not being in school with you all.
We miss seeing your smiling faces each day. A big ‘thank you' to those of you who are still
sending in photos of your work and the activities you are doing, we really love seeing these.

Mrs Raby and Miss Bagg have been busy this week, as they are both in school helping the
children who are there. Mrs Shinn and I have been working from home this week sorting out
some of the resources and planning that we have been collecting over the past few weeks.

I have also been doing some decorating at home and at the moment I am painting my lounge,
which is going well, although I do now have two dogs with white paint on their ears because
they decided to explore the paint tinl!

Take Care
Miss Carpenter, Miss Bagg, Mrs Shinn, Mrs Raby

A Message for Purple Class

Hi Purple Class,

Miss Knight here again. | hope you’re all ok and still trying to get some school work done. I've
received some of your stories over the past few days — they’re very impressive! Well done to all of
you. When writing this to you, the boys are in the lead so far for the TT Rockstars tournament. Let’s
see if the boys can retain their lead or if the girls can sneak up from behind!

Both Mrs Titmarsh and | are doing well. We’re both in school at the moment keeping busy and
continuing to miss you all lots.

Take care

Miss Knight and Mrs Titmarsh




A Message for Green Class

Hi there all you great Green guys,

Mrs Scott back again this week, (I am liking this, I shan't want to hand the reins back to Mr
Davies!) On that rather tenuous link, the picture of Bandit in the western saddle as promised!
Bandit is certainly more photogenic than Mrs S! Sadly, the saddle doesn't fit correctly, so we
won't be using it anymorel!

I have had a busy week since we last ‘caught up'l Lots of work on Purple Mash and some great
work and pictures coming in on our class e-mails too.

T had 'the haircut’ - it was strange as my hairdresser was in a mask! I do feel better and Mr
S now has smart, short hair again and has left the 60's look behind!

T have also had a hospital appointment which was rather unpleasant, but we left with positive
news - which is always good.

Tomorrow we have a plumber coming to sort out our boiler and central heating, my goodness
the fun I have eh, guys? Loving hearing and seeing all your news on our class e-mail so do try
and stay in touch with us.

Mr Davies is still busy in school and has also had a haircut so as not to feel left out. He also
assures me his ‘'white goods' shopping was a success as nothing has exploded yet. Great news,
I'm sure you'll agree.

Well, T had better finish there or there won't be room for all the other classes' news!
Looking forward to catching up with you all,

Take care and stay safe, Mrs Scott & Mr Davies.




A Message for Orange Class

Hi, Our Wonderful Orange Class.
Well, let me tell you what's been happening...

I have been working in school ensuring we are all safe and secure with, what I like to call ,
'‘Housekeeping'. Keeping everywhere clean and sterile! Usually, as a ‘Housekeeper' you would
receive tips from adults for your efficient services. Just to say 'still waiting!' Ha! Hal

In the Fey household, my eldest son is so pleased that the barbers have re-opened. He can now
have a professional cutting his hair. Don't know what he means! What's wrong with his mum
skilfully cutting his hair via the assistance of YouTube? We believe that there is a new breed of
bird in Norfolk, as we have many birds diving and swooping at our French doors. Maybe they're
called Skydiving birds? Thank goodness they have all survived.

I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of Mrs Riley, Ms Heath and myself, to thank all of
you for your continued commitment and dedication to your school home learning. We have been so
impressed with the amazing work we have seen. We are so proud of you all!

We would like to wish you all a superb, sensational summer and very much look forward to
welcoming all of you on a safe return to Beaupre.

Mrs Riley, Ms Heath and Mrs Fey.

A Message for Yellow Class

Hi Yellow Class

I trust that you are all continuing to be well and are coping during these difficult times. I hope
that you are still making the most of this situation and are enjoying spending time with your
families and T hope that the recent rain hasn't deterred your undertaking of outside learning
opportunities.

I hope that you are finding it useful to consolidate both calculation and GPS concepts through
this week's home learning; this will help you to prepare you for secondary school. We will
continue with this next week with some more reflective activities for the last two days of this
half-term.

Not long now until we break up and that will be the end of your home learning and,
unfortunately, your time at Beaupre. I can't believe how quickly this year has flown and I am
sure that you too share my disappointment with the way in which it has ended because of the
current situation, but, like me, I hope that you reflect on the memories and good times that we
had as a class.

Have a good week and take care

Mrs Summers, Miss Bagg, Mrs Calver and Mrs Secker




